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ISO/IEC JTC1/SC34/WG2 N365
Discussion on the media type for ISO/IEC 14966-22 OFF 
after previous Prague WG2 meeting
In previous WG2 meeting at Prague, during the discussion about the lack of standard media type for embedded font resource in OOXML, WG2 experts had recognized the requirement of new top-level media type “font” to declare generic font resource, and prepared a draft for ISO/IEC 9541-4/Amd. 1 that describes the media types for ISO/IEC 14496-22 OFF, with expected new top-level media type (WG2 N351rev, WG2 N352rev).
After the WG2 meeting, Suzuki Toshiya reported the result to Murata Makoto (WG4 convener) who asked for WG2 discussion about this issue. Murata had pointed out the time trying to register new top-level media would be several year, because there is not fast track to register new top-level media type. Such long schedule does not fit the purpose of urgent bug fixes of OOXML.

Suzuki Toshiya discussed with Vladimir Levantovsky about Murata’s comment. Vladimir pointed out, once a media type for OFF is registered in existing media type (e.g. application), it would be an obstacle to propose new top-level media type for fonts. This was already pointed out by Ken Holman in WG2 meeting. After the discussion with Suzuki, Murata and Komachi, we had agreed that WG4 would register new media type in the vendor tree of the application media type, and WG2 would work for more generic media type. The reuse of existing opaque media type registered for Microsoft Embedded OpenType by the third person “application/vnd.ms-fontobject” was discussed but considered inappropriate.
As a result, WG2 had cancelled the draft of ISO/IEC 9541-4/Amd. 1, and sent the liaison comment to SC29/WG11 for their help to propose new top-level media type. SC29/WG11 had assigned Vladimir Levantovsky (the editor of ISO/IEC 14496-22) for the task. Murata had contacted with him and assured that he does not mind WG4’s registration of embedded font in OOXML into the vendor tree under “application” media type.

At present, Suzuki Toshiya and Vladimir Levantovsky are checking the document that Apple expert had ever proposed new top-level media type “font”.
